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CHISELBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th of December 2016
Present: 
 Mr R Brown, Mr A Pipe, Mrs J Curzon, Dr R Bulley, Mr M Langdon
In Attendance:
 6 Members of the public, Mr R Pallister

	1:
	Apologies for absence: None
	

	2:
	Declarations of Interest: None
	

	3.01:
	Public Forum: No items this month
	

	4:
	Minutes of the meeting: Held on the 9th of November 2016.  
These were agreed as a correct copy of events and signed.
Matters arising under:
	

	2014.10.15.04
	We are still awaiting a decision from SCC Highways who needs to approve the barrier on the Chiselborough-Norton footpath this is being chased internally. 
	AP

	2016.09.11
	The survey is now on the website to establish if we have sufficient volunteers for a first aid course. No responses have been received online as yet. RBU has had verbal interest from three people, but we ideally need between 6 and 8 people to run the course.
	AP/KP

	2016.11.16
	KP has put the statement to stand up against hate crime on the website.
	

	2016.11.20.01
	KP has put details of NHS Health Checks on the website.
	

	
	
	

	5:
	Acceptance Of Resignation From J Curzon
	

	
	RBR formally accepted the resignation of J Curzon as from the end of December 2016. The vacancy will be formally advertised in January 2017.
	

	
	
	

	6:
	District Councillor’s Report: Ric Pallister
	

	
	SSDC recently received a £900k bill for the pension shortfall with no prior warning. Money to pay this will be taken from reserves this year. He stated a view that the present rules being applied to local councils were now reaching a point, in some cases and for some councils, of impossibility to meet their requirements.    
	

	
	
	

	7:
	County Councillor’s Report: Marcus Fysh
	

	
	Not present, no report received as yet this month.
	

	
	
	

	8:
	PCSO Michelle Haimes:
	

	
	 New PCSO Michelle Haimes came to introduce herself. There have only been two recent incidents in the Chiselborough area, which were the theft of a fencing battery from a local farm and a tyre was slashed in the village in November.
Michelle will be patrolling the area regularly. 

She will be getting in touch with local farms in the New Year to encourage them to get involved in Farm Watch. 

RBR suggested Michelle put together an information sheet we can put on our website. 

Michelle is also looking at setting up a monthly visit to the village to maybe coincide with the Parish Lunch.
	

	
	
	

	9:
	Planning: Richard Brown
	

	
	Erection of an agricultural livestock building and the creation of a hardstanding – Land on Yard Road. New plans showing amended siting of the building have been received. The Councillors have not had chance to discuss this application prior to the meeting. They don’t foresee any problems.
	

	
	
	

	10:
	The Common: 
	

	
	The electric fence has been removed but all else is quiet for the Winter.
	

	
	
	

	11:
	Community Land Trust: 
	

	
	Shop and Post Office takings have fallen since August. 

The solar panel scheme for Minchington’s Close is still under discussion but not looking to be feasible. 
A meeting to progress the Phoenix Path project is pending awaiting input from Chiselborough Parish Council who need to discuss first.

The old fruit farm land is on the market for £1.4 million it has planning permission for 12 houses. 
	

	
	
	

	12:
	Parish Council Website: 
	

	
	All working well. 
	

	
	
	

	13:
	Councillor Duties & Responsibilities:
	

	
	We are currently in the process of writing down what is involved in each role.
	

	
	
	

	14:
	Dog Poo Bins:
	

	
	All agreed to go ahead as follows:

Replacement bin for the path near the church. 

A new bin for the Common but this will be bought down to where it joins New Road on the North side. 
A new bin for the bridalway will be put on the finger post. 

Stickers will be put on the bin near the bus stop to say this can be used for dog waste also.

All bins will be 25 litre and green.
	KP

	
	
	

	15:
	Update On New Road Markings For The Village:
	

	
	Road markings will go ahead as discussed at the last meeting. A complaint had been put into Highways but we can not find out who the complainant was. In the absence of this information our plans agreed at the last meeting will go ahead.
	AP

	
	
	

	16:
	Discuss Gully Clearance by SSDC:
	

	
	The drains were jet washed yesterday. The pipe near the pub is fractured, we will await a decision from Highways as to how they will deal with this. It is likely they will need to replace the pipe.
	ML

	
	
	

	17:
	Finance:
	

	17.01
	RBR suggested we hold fire on making a decision on the precept amount for 2016/17 in light of Ric’s announcement regarding the pension shortfall at SSDC.
	RBR

	17.02
	It was agreed that we will continue to give a £50 donation to the CAB this year. A cheque was signed.
	

	17.03
	A cheque for £460.43 payable to the Clerk for three months wages and expenses was signed.
	

	
	
	

	18:
	Reports: Ranger The Ranger broke up the grit in the bins on his last visit so it can be used. 
	

	
	Parish Land: Following the sad passing of Rosemary Burns last year. Burridge Copse has been left to the village in her will with an endowment for its future upkeep and maintenance. The Parish Council now need to look into what will be involved in the upkeep, maintenance and insurance of this.
	RBR

	
	Highways: No report this month
	

	
	Rights of Way: A path has now been cut on the path on Valley Farm 
	

	
	
	

	19:
	Correspondence: Information has been received on the Christmas Tree Shredding Service provided by SSDC. It was decided this would not be appropriate for Chiselborough as we don’t have anywhere for them to carry out the shredding or store the trees beforehand.
	

	
	
	

	20:
	Points for New Business: None
	


There will be no Parish Council Meeting in January 2017. The next Parish Meeting will be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 8th of February 2017. 
Signed _________________________               Date _______________________________
